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March 14, 2019 

Community Outreach for the Construction of Field Improvements at Fred Cone Park 

Betsy, 
These youth football groups have been in regular contact either by phone, person, or email with Wendy Bates regarding 
their field reservations. We do not have specifics of when they were contacted as we were not advised to record that 
information until afterwards. We are currently in the process of working out accommodations for the closures with limited 
lit field space. 
Team FL Stingrays (football) 
GTM Hurricanes (football) 
Gainesville Dream Catchers (football) 

We have been in regular Bishop FC Soccer email contact with this group to find alternative spaces. 

Wendy Bates has been in contact with Gainesville Rugby via email. They have not requested an alternative field spaces at 
this time.  

Dwright Jackson has been in contact with Larry Hosley from Gainesville Striders (local track club) by phone and in person 
since early January to inform him that we will not be able to accommodate them during the closure. 

Dwright Jackson has notified Peak Performance (local track club) that the field and track will be unavailable and we will 
not be able to accommodate them during the closure. 

Since early February, the Recreation Division has had phone conversations to let the following groups know the field will 
be closed and we will not be able to accommodate them during the closures. We have been centrally in contact with 
Charlie Wise with the school board to distribute notices when dates change. 
Buchholtz HS Track 
Eastside HS Track 
Pk Younge Track 

Billy Marcantel | Recreation Manager 

Parks, Recreation & Cultural Affairs, A CAPRA Accredited Agency 
desk 352-393-8526 | fax 352-334-3299 
email marcantelwp@cityofgainesville.org 

Note: Under Florida law, e-mail addresses are public records. If you do not want your e-mail address released in response to a public-records request, do 
not send electronic mail to this entity. Instead, contact this office by phone or in writing. 
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